
 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

Victorian Notice to Mariners 
 

The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information. 
 

Melbourne, 15 November 2013 

Australia – Victoria 
 

No. 159 - 2013 
 

Port of Port Phillip  

 

Patterson River 

Installation of New Aids to Navigation & Removal of Redundant Aids to Navigation - Completed 
 

Date: Immediate    
 

Previous Notices:  140(T) - 2013 is referred and cancelled.  

 

Details: Mariners are advised of the completed installation of 10 new aids to 

navigation in an area centred upon the entrance to Patterson River.   

 

The new aids to navigation mark the offshore extent of the new Boating & 

Swimming Zones, 5 Knot Speed Limits, No Vessels (Swimming Only) Zones 

and revised navigation marks. 

 

The locations (WGS84) of the new aids to navigation installed are: 

Latitude Longitude 
Pile 

No 
Function Zone 

Light 

Present 

38°04.957’ S 145°07.186’ E 1 Special Mark  - yellow 5 knot Unlit 

38°04.765’ S 145°07.138’ E 2 Special Mark  - yellow 5 knot/no vessels Unlit 

38°04.478’ S 145°07.065’ E  4 Starboard Lateral 5 knot/no vessels FL(3) G.5s 

38°04.452’ S 145°07.058’ E 5 Port Lateral No vessels/5 knot FL(3) R.5s 

38°04.297’ S 145°07.010’ E 6 Special Mark - yellow No vessels Unlit 

38°04.143’ S 145°06.960’ E 7 Special Mark - yellow No vessels Unlit 

38°03.986’ S 145°06.910’ E 8 Special Mark - yellow No vessels Unlit 

38°03.805’ S 145°06.851’ E 9 Special Mark - yellow 5 knot/no vessels Unlit 

38°03.625’ S 145°06.793’ E 10 Special Mark - yellow 5 knot Unlit 

38°03.471’ S 145°06.743’ E 11 Special Mark - yellow 5 knot Unlit 

 

 



 

Five (5) redundant aids to navigation in close proximity to the above 

locations, including the yellow Special Mark pile located at 38°04.460’ S & 

145°07.064’ E, have been removed.   

  

Mariners are advised to navigate with caution within the vicinity of the 

new aids to navigation. 

 

Charts & Publications  

Affected:  AUS 143 

 

If you require any further information please contact Parks Victoria on 13 1963. 

 

 

 

Graeme Davis 

District Manager Port Phillip Western Port 

Melbourne Region 

 

Further information regarding the new Boating Zones, visit the Parks Victoria website at  

http://parkweb.vic.gov.au/park-management/bay-and-waterways-management/boating-zones 

 

If you wish to receive Parks Victoria issued Notice to Mariners, please email your details to 

noticetomariners@parks.vic.gov.au.  To view Notices, visit www.parks.vic.gov.au.   


